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SALVE REGINA COLLEGE • 
BULLETIN 

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

~ COVENANT HOUSE REPRE AT SALVE REGINA 

CCNENANTHOUSE The Campus Ministry Office will host a presentation on Covenant House, 
a New York based program which provides help and support to homeless and 
runaway youth, on Thursday, March 3, from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. in the O'Hare 
Auditorium. Ann Long, a representative from Covenant House, will speak 
on "An Immediate Response to Homeless Youth in Need." 

The presentation is open to the public, free of charge. For further 
information contact Diane Lowe Comerford, Director of Campus Ministry, at 
ext. 302. 

"IRELAND IN SONG" 

In celebration of Newport's Irish Heritage Month, the Salve Regina 
College Chorus will perform in concert on Friday, March 4 and Saturday, 
March 5. The concert, "Ireland in Song," will begin at 8: 00 p. m. in Ochre 
Court. 

The College Chorus, conducted by Brother James Loxham, will perform a 
variety of Irish pieces including "Minstrel Boy," "Irish National Anthem," 
"Mountains of Mourne," and many more. The concert will also feature solo 
performances. Tickets for "Ireland in Song" are $5. 00 for the general public 
and $2. 50 for senior citizens and students. They may be purchased 9: 00 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at Cecilia Hall and between 11:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. in 
the Great Hall of Ochre Court. Tickets will also be available at the door . 

• 



NEWEST SALVE CHAMPIONS 

The Salve Regina College Women's Basketball Team coached by Lynn 
Sheedy and Laurie St. Jean, has won the Commonwealth Coastal Conference 
Championship. The Lady Newporters finished their conference season with ar. 
11-1 record (17-6) overall which earned them undisputed possession of first 
place. 

The Salve Regina College Club Hockey Team coached by Tom Farrea is 
the New England Small College Hockey Association Champion. Last Sunday, 
the hockey team dethroned defending New England Small College Hockey 
Association champion Clark University of Worcester, Mass., 4-3 in overtime at 
the Thayer Rink in Warwick. The Saturday before, the team, which was 
13-8-1 in its fourth season, defeated the number two team in the tournament, 
the University of Hartford, 6-2. 

* * * 
STUDENT N E W S 

Nicole Arabolos, a senior majoring in chemistry, has been awarded a full 
tuition scholarship to · study for her Ph.D. in chemistry at Brown University. 
Nicole was also awarded a $9, 500 graduate teaching assistantship by the 
Brown University graduate school. The assistantship is renewable annually 
until she completes her doctoral studies. 

During her junior year at Salve, Nicole was honored by the R. I. Section 
of the American Chemical Society as the outstanding student majoring in 
chemistry. 

Carol LaSalle, a senior majoring in chemistry, has won a full tuition 
Fellowship to pursue doctoral studies in chemistry at Princeton University. 
The Fellowship also includes an annual stipend of $10, 000. 

Carol was the recipient of the Alvin D. Fuller Junior Research Fellowship 
of the American Cancer Society during her junior year. She received a 
$1, 500 grant to do cancer research under the direction of Joel Greenberger, 
M. D. at the University of Massachusetts Medical Center in Worcester, Mass. 
She will also be honored as the outstanding senior chemistry student, by the 
American Institute of Chemists at a dinner to be held in April in Boston. 

WE HA VE A WINNER! 

Congratulations to Miss Joely Minutella of Lloyd Harbor, New York, who 
is the lucky $1,000 winner of the 1988 Parents Association Raffle. Joely is 
the sister of sophomore Debbie Minutella. We are all grateful to the many 
Salve Regina parents and friends who contributed to the success of this 
raffle. The net proceeds of $5, 400 will be presented by the Association of 
the College to help fund campus activities. 

* * * 
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FACULTY ART EXHIBIT .. · . "!['~, 
'),~ 

The McKillop Gallery is currently featuring the work of the Art 
Department's full- and part-time faculty. The show will run through March 
28. Persons exhibiting are: Ralph Bucci, FSC, ceramics; Richard Carbotti, 
interior designs of environmental spaces; Cal Chrupcala, contemporary ink 
drawings; Belinda Gabryl, ceramics; Jay Lacouture, ceramics; Dan Ludwig, 
paintings; Barbara Shamblin, photographs, and Arlene Woods, RSM, 
paintings. 

Gallery hours are Tuesday through Friday from 11: 00 a. m. to 5: 00 p. m. 
and Sunday from 2:00 to 4:00 p.m. 

* * * 
ST PATRICK'S DAY MASS 

There will be a SUNG LATIN l\lASS in the Ochre Court Chapel on St. 
Patrick's Day, Thursday, March 17, at 4: 00 p. m. The celebrant will be 
Father John Duggan, a scholar of ancient Greek and Latin. Brother James 
Loxham, FSC will direct the choir. The Mass will be the Rite of Paul VI, the 
Novus Ordo, the new ritual for the Mass promulgated after the Second 
Vatican Council. The liturgy is open to the public. 

* * * 
LE CERCLE FRANCAIS 

Le Cercle Francais (French Club) has sponsored several activities this 
semester: 

FEBRUARY 10th - A group of French students toured "The Elms," 
a mansion which highlights French decorative art with special emphasis on 
Louis XIV and Louis XV furniture. 

FEBRUARY 11th - Le Cercle Francais attended a lecture at The 
Naval War College Museum. The lecture was hosted by The Alliance Francaise 
of Newport and featured a visiting French Commander's wife whose topic was 
"Women in France." 

FEBRUARY 24th - A Cooking Contest was held in the State Dining 
RooM of Ochre Court by Le Cercle Francais. There were numerous entries of 
hors d'oeuvres and desserts judged by a panel of four: 

Brother Robert Daszkiewicz 
Mr. Thomas Flanagan 

Sister Madeleine Gregoire 
Brother Steven Rusyn 

COMING UP *** Wednesday, April 20th - Le Cercle Francais will travel 
to Boston to see the Matinee performance of Les Miserables. Anyone 
interested ($40. 00) should contact Dr. Katherine Leary at extension 276 on or 
before March 9th. 

* * * 



ATTENTION 1988 GRADUATES 

If you have NOT received your packet of information regarding 
Commencement events, please stop by the Commencement Office, Ochre Court, 
2nd floor, or phone ext. 456. (The Response Form in this packet is due 
March 25.) 

* * * 
FACULTY N E W S 

Sister Lucille McKillop, President, recently spoke at the Pawtucket Public 
Library on "Occupied Ireland - Why?" The lecture was part of the library's 
series "Ireland & Her People," cosponsored by the Rhode Island Heritage 
Commission, the Irish Sub-Committee and the American /Irish Cultural 
Exchange Commission. 

Dr. Heath Twichell, Associate Professor of International Relations, 
recently gave a talk entitled: "American Foreign Policy at the Close of the 
Reagan Era: Where Do We Go From Here?" as part of a Winter Lecture 
Series for residents of Martha's Vineyard sponsored by The Nathan Mayhew 
Seminars. The talk took place before an audience of fifty people on the 
campus of The Seminars in Vineyard Haven, Massachusetts. 

Michael Thombs, Assistant Professor of Information Syster.1s Science, 
recently attended the Florida Instructional Computing Conference (FICC). He 
also published an interactive marketing diskette for Nova University. The 
Diskette contains an online college catalog listing all graduate degree 
programs for the University. The diskettes were distributed at the FICC 
exhibit hall and at sessions that dealt with new marketing strategies and 
technology. Some 3000 diskettes have been published. 

Dr. Jorn Zeuge, Mathematics Department, and Dr. Michael DiMaio, Liberal 
Studies Department, have recently had accepted for publication an article 
entitled "Ambiguitas Constantiniana the Caeleste Sign um Dei Constantine the 
Great. 11 It will be published, by Byzantion: Revue Internationale des Etudes 
Byzantines in late 1988. Additionally, Dr. DiMaio has had an article, entitled 
II Smoke in the Wind: Zonaras' use of Philostorgius, Zosimus, John of Antioch, 
and John of Rhodes in his narrative on the N eo-Flavian Emperors. 11 accepted 
for publication in the same journal. 

* * * 

Deadline for next issue of the NEWSB ULLETIN 
is Friday April 8, 1988. 
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